
 

  SDCT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 
         November 15, 2018 
 
President Fred Schilling 

 Fred called the meeting to order at 6:30 and welcomed everyone.  He 
thanked the Borkowski’s for the birthday cake and read the list of 
members with November birthdays. 

 He pointed out that the voting for our 2019 BOD officers ends 
tonight, and that paper ballots are available for anyone present who 
needs one. 

 He then thanked the members who participated in the Veteran’s Day 
parade and Donna Payton gave a report on the event.  SDCT had 7 
cars participating, with Mike Peterson organizing the participants and 
Bob Koblewski taking photos.  Bob reported that anyone wishing to 
have a copy of any of the photos should contact him.  Donna 
reported that it was very well organized and that they had a very 
good time. 

 Next Fred mentioned the London Bridge Corvette Show and had Dick 
Holdeman report on it.  Dick reported that there were over 75 
Corvettes on the bridge with a drone flying over to take photos of 
each of the drivers standing by their car.  The Holdemans were joined 
by Jim Garbarino in the event. 

 Fred announced that there will be no GMM in December or 
November due to the Holiday Party and the Social Social. 

 
Secretary Barbara Johnson 

 A motion was made (Gabe, Bob K.) to approve the minutes from the 
Oct. 18 GMM.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 She reminded everyone to let her know of anyone in need of a Get 
Well or Sympathy card, and Fred had mentioned that Gordon 
Wotherspoon will be having surgery on Dec. 3. 

 
 



Vice President Paul Bailey 
 Paul announced that he has the results so far for the election of 2019 

Officers, and reminded everyone that he has paper ballots for 
anyone needing one.  Voting ends at the conclusion of tonight’s 
meeting. 

 
NCCC Governor Jim Prunty 

 Absent – no report 

 
Activities Director Marcia Schilling 

 Marcia reminded everyone that the deadline for menu selections for 
the Holiday Party is Nov. 30, and that both the selections and checks 
should be sent to Kurt Bassett. 

 She also reported that the deadline for donations for the Charity 
Raffle is Nov. 26. 

 Marcia reminded everyone that the Social Social is set for Jan. 5, and 
we will have a few more cruises in December and in January. 

 
Treasurer Kurt Bassett 

 Kurt announced that the books are balanced and we are doing very 
well financially.  He reminded everyone to send any checks to him via 
the P.O Box for security reasons. 

 
Membership Director Bob Johnson 

 Bob reported that in 2018 we had 118 regular members and 4 
honorary members, and that so far for 2019 we have 98 regular 
members and 4 honorary members.  The drop in membership is 
largely due to members moving out of the area or health issues. 

 Bob also reported on the Kickoff Event.  At present we have 40 
registered participants and the finances are fine.  He shared photos 
of the shirt which will be given out and the raffle prizes we have so 
far.  We have also received the $500 donation from Watson 
Chevrolet and a kit of goodies from Summit Racing.  Watson has also 
promised items for the goody bags. 

 He also reported to the membership that Barb Johnson will be the 
new RE for the Roadrunner Region and that he will be the RCD.  He 
reported on the Governor’s message from Paul Hamersly, informing 



everyone that their new NCCC cards will be arriving by mail in early 
January.  He told everyone about the NCCC National Convention in 
Denver in July, which will celebrate the 60th anniversary of the NCCC.  
NCCC currently has 18,698 members. 

 
NCM Ambassador Breck Alberts 

 Breck reported that the Museum is quiet at this time, but members 
are urged to check the museum website for items in their gift shop. 

 He also shared the sad news that Jim Gray – one of the founders of 
TCC – has passed away.  More details will follow as far as 
arrangements. 

 
Officer at Large Bob Beroza 

 Bob reported that he is looking into banners and flags which can be 
used both at our Kickoff Event and in any future SDCT events. 

 He also will keep everyone informed about the NCM Caravan coming 
up in August.  Anyone interested in learning more about this activity 
can visit the NCM website and click on the 25th Anniversary. 

 Bob K. will bring a video of the caravan he participated in several 
years ago to the Social Social so everyone will get an idea of the 
activities. 

 
Communications Director Larry Caber 

 Larry had nothing new to report. 
 
Old Business – None 
 
New Business – None 
 
The raffles were held, and Marcia announced that with the money raised in 
the 50/50 we now have $1,092 in our charitable fund. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:08. 
 
Respectfully submitted,       
Barbara Johnson     32 members present 


